
Reference: FS425830073

Comment on a planning application

Application Details

Application: 22/0902/FUL

Address: The Stag BreweryLower Richmond RoadMortlakeLondonSW14 7ET

Proposal: Erection of a three-storey building to provide a new secondary school with sixth form; sports pitch with

floodlighting, external MUGA and play space; and associated external works including landscaping, car and cycle parking,

new access routes and other associated works

Comments Made By

Name: Ms. Una O’Brien

Address: 4 Alder Road Mortlake London SW14 8ER

Comments

Type of comment:  Object to the proposal

Comment: Object on following grounds 
-flawed justification and inadequate analysis making this unnecessary school exceptionally poor value for taxpayer money
-undermining of existing local secondary schools especially the viability of their sixth forms 
-traffic generation and highway safety: the local transport infrastructure and woeful lack of any mitigation in the developer
proposals mean the volume of traffic and human movement generated by a school of this size will overwhelm the local
area. 
- highway safety at Sheen Lane level crossing, already very risky, will be further worsened with very significant increase in
vehicular and human move,went and no meaningful risk mitigation. 
-loss of opportunity to do the obvious, common sense and strongly supported locally, relocation of Thomson House
primary school to the stag site.


